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AMO Policy Update – Bill 218 Passes, 2020 Auditor 
General’s Report, and Clarification of Budget 

Property Tax Measures 

 

Bill 218, Supporting Ontario’s Recovery and Municipal Elections Act, 
2020 Passes 

The Legislative Assembly of Ontario gave Third Reading to Bill 218 and its changes 
which provide liability protection for good faith actions to protect Ontarians from 
COVID-19.  The Bill also revoked regulations under the Municipal Elections Act 
allowing ranked ballot elections and changing the nomination deadline for candidates. 

AMO submitted comments to the Standing Committee on Justice Policy regarding the 
Bill that were very supportive of the changes to liability protections and expressed 
concerns regarding the changes to the Municipal Elections Act.  While the Bill’s 
changes to ranked ballot elections stand, the legislation changes the date for receiving 
nominations to the third Friday in August of an election year.  This reflects the 
concerns of municipal election administrators regarding needed time for ballot printing 
and other administrative needs. 

 

Annual Auditor General Report Details Considerations to Improve 
Greenhouse Gas (GHG) Reductions and Access to Park Space 

Ontario Auditor General Bonnie Lysyk tabled her 2020 Annual Report today.  The 
report reviews some provincial GHG reduction actions and access to park space in 
Ontario, calling for an overall focus on climate change as an all-of-government priority 
as committed to in the Made In Ontario Environment Plan. 

This pays particular attention to GHG emissions in the building sector as Ontario’s 
third most significant source and makes recommendations on better energy 
conservation measures through the Ontario Building Code and updating the Long-
Term Energy Plan to reduce fossil fuel use in buildings, particularly natural gas use 
which has been increasing.  Assessment of building inspection programs and training 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Famo.informz.ca%2Fz%2FcjUucD9taT0xMjM3NDAwJnA9MSZ1PTkwMTI5NTIwMCZsaT0yMDk4NjEyNA%2Findex.html&data=04%7C01%7Ccaitlin.corcoran%40ottawa.ca%7C3db3a8035f5c404511b608d88bf80628%7Cdfcc033ddf874c6ea1b88eaa73f1b72e%7C0%7C0%7C637413244650955584%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=uoQ%2F3hxHDnahyH9L1yUL1Xq8UR3fwkSkv6IAfwj3%2FYI%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Famo.informz.ca%2Fz%2FcjUucD9taT0xMjM3NDAwJnA9MSZ1PTkwMTI5NTIwMCZsaT0yMDk4NjEyNQ%2Findex.html&data=04%7C01%7Ccaitlin.corcoran%40ottawa.ca%7C3db3a8035f5c404511b608d88bf80628%7Cdfcc033ddf874c6ea1b88eaa73f1b72e%7C0%7C0%7C637413244650965572%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1mSX3JJz23%2BxxdsXbe15RG0M4w6S1X4qJMGH126%2FKEo%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Famo.informz.ca%2Fz%2FcjUucD9taT0xMjM3NDAwJnA9MSZ1PTkwMTI5NTIwMCZsaT0yMDk4NjEyNg%2Findex.html&data=04%7C01%7Ccaitlin.corcoran%40ottawa.ca%7C3db3a8035f5c404511b608d88bf80628%7Cdfcc033ddf874c6ea1b88eaa73f1b72e%7C0%7C0%7C637413244650965572%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=aLUXmLf9ZgqjnqqRy7CJI1NqgJ4AMsNsYusNzrZNKFg%3D&reserved=0
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for inspectors and trades is also reviewed. 

The Report reviews access to park and natural spaces in Ontario and suggests 
improved focus on biodiversity in these areas to protect the natural environment. 
Recommendations call for improved focus on land use planning and ecology. 

 

Ministry of Finance Clarifies BET Rate Reduction Impacts to 
Municipalities 

 
On November 17th, the Ministry of Finance wrote to Treasurers/Clerk-Treasurers 
across the Province to clarify several announcements related to property tax and 
assessment measures from the provincial budget. 
 
Of note, the letter addresses recent concerns on reducing Business Education Tax 
(BET) rates for municipalities that host facilities that fall under the payment in lieu (PIL) 
category of property taxation with assessed values in commercial and industrial tax 
classes.  The Ministry indicates it will ensure municipalities are not negatively 
impacted by the BET reductions.  To that end, the Province will maintain BET rates at 
the 2020 BET rate for properties whose PIL of education taxes are permitted to be 
retained by municipalities. 
 
AMO continues to analyze in conjunction with association partners to evaluate the 
municipal impacts of these proposed property tax and assessment changes.  

 
AMO’s COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical 
information in one place.  Please send any of your municipally related pandemic 
questions to covid19@amo.on.ca. 
  

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness 
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 
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